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T&T Ref: 22674.501 
28 February 2012 

CPG New Zealand Ltd 
PO Box 562 
Palmerston North 4440 
  
  
Attention:  Rick  Grobecker 
 
 
Dear  Rick 
 

Matata Debris Flow Detention Structure 
 

On 16 January 2012, Mr Kevin Hind of Tonkin and Taylor Limited (T&T) met with Marty Grenfell CEO 
Whakatane District Council (WDC) at WDC offices.  This was the first opportunity that T&T had to 
discuss this significant project with Marty since his appointment as CEO. 

The discussion was initiated to address our concern that T&T had been given a directive by WDC to 
proceed with the finalisation of the detailed design and Building Permit application for the barrier. 
This was despite it becoming apparent in 2011 that there had been a large increase in the cost and 
engineering complexity of the project compared to the original concept.  

We understand that CPG have been commissioned by WDC to review the project in light of the 
concerns raised by T&T at the January 2012 meeting. In particular CPG were to: 

 “..confirm or otherwise the T&T concerns and recommendations to not proceed”; and 

 “..there is no feasible solution which adequately mitigates risk to people and property” 

We understand that the brief statements given above were WDC’s opinion of T&T’s position at the 
16 January 2012 meeting.  

We believe that T&T’s position are better captured by the following: 

1) The project, as it currently exists (Jan 2012), was very different to the one that had been 
envisaged at the commencement of the design and consenting process in 20091; 
 

2) The cost of the barrier and its anchorages had increased significantly as a result of the 
requirement to increase the capacity of the barrier2; 

                                                           

1
 The most significant difference being the change in May 2011 from a partial containment system (100,000m

3
) to a full 

containment system (250,000m
3
) in order to satisfy peer reviewer concerns regarding spillway performance.   
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3) Estimated final project costs, were in our opinion, likely to be of a magnitude whereby the 

original decision to proceed with the project could be call into question; 
 

4) Technical data provided by Geobrugg in 2011 indicated a design life of possibly no more than 
50 years for the flexible barrier. It is therefore very likely that the structure would need to be 
replaced well before it was subject to the design event debris flow (return period possibly in 
the order of 200 to 500 years). Other construction options (e.g. dams) provide near-
permanent design life spans; 
 

5) Given points 1 to 4 above, T&T are concerned that the project is now so different to that 
originally envisaged by WDC that the directive given by WDC in late 2011 to complete the 
detailed design phase and prepare a building consent application ASAP should be reviewed;  
 

6) T&T recommended a hold be put on our works until such time that a review was completed 
and that T&T would not proceed with the instruction to complete the detailed design phase 
and prepare a building consent application until a review of the project had been completed; 
 

7) We took this position as the project parameters and financial estimates for the current 
proposal had changed so significantly when compared those used when the flexible barrier 
(DDS) was selected as a preferred option in 2008/2009; 
 

8) As such, we consider it possible that use of the DDS to manage the hazard of debris flows on 
the Awatarariki Stream fan head may no longer be more the most cost effective / feasible / 
preferred option; and 
 

9) We also note that given the cost increase and given our understanding that other debris flow 
mitigation options were not acceptable to the community, it may be difficult to  find a 
feasible solution which adequately mitigates risk to people and property.  
 

We trust we have provided clarification of T&T position with regard to the Matata Debris Flow 
Detention Structure project and that our recommendation for a review of the project is considered 
constructive and timely.   Should you have any questions please contact Kevin Hind directly.  

 

Yours sincerely 

 
 
Kevin J. Hind 
Project Director 
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2
 The Geobrugg cost estimate increased from $2.4M in 2009 to $3.8M in March 2011. T&T were of the opinion in January 

2012 that construction of the large cable anchors alone could reach $2M. The final construction budget was therefore 
estimated to be in the order of $6M. This cost estimate excluded existing and future design and consenting costs.   




















